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1.0       Minutes of the 46th Ordinary Meeting of the Human Rights Commission
1.1
The Minutes were approved subject to the following amendments:

(i)
In paragraph 4.1, by the insertion of the following at the end 


of the first sentence:



“The reasons given for the resignations were the inability of the 


Casework Committee or the Commission to 
adequately address the 

serious dearth of active casework and the Commission’s major 


underspend in this area and the absence of any effective mechanism by 

which the Commission, through the Committee or otherwise, monitors 

the exercise of its statutory functions with respect to casework.”

(ii)
In paragraph 5.8, by the replacement of the word “failed” with 

            “unsuccessful”.


(iii)
In paragraph 8.1, by the insertion of the following at the end of the 


paragraph:



“It was decided that a follow-up meeting between staff and 



Commissioners would be held at a future date”.
2.0
Matters Arising from the Minutes
2.1
In relation to item 2.1, the Administrator (Finance and Human Resources) jointed the meeting and his suggested alternative wording to “Stage 1” of the Integrated Staff Policy Document on Grievance and Disciplinary Procedures was approved.
3.0
Report of the Chief Executive
3.1
The Chief Executive presented her written report.

3.2
In relation to the Away Day report, the Chief Executive informed Commissioners that it was expected that the consultant would produce his report the following week. It was clarified that Commissioners would meet prior to the next plenary to see whether the report was an accurate reflection of discussions held, and then the amended version would be circulated to staff and a subsequent meeting held to discuss the content. 
3.3
The Chief Executive informed the meeting that the required EU legislation was being drafted by the European Commission in order to establish the new EU Human Rights Agency. In this connection, it was agreed that the President would invite Stasia Crickley to the June meeting of the Commission.  

3.4
The Chief Executive indicated that, as previously advised, the Commission had appeared as amicus curiae before the Supreme Court on the 12th of April and judgement had been reserved. It was noted that counsel had been chosen to appear for the Commission from the previously advertised panel of counsel maintained by the Commission. 
3.5
In relation to the enquiry function, the Chief Executive informed Commissioners that Senior Counsel’s advice on the procedure to be followed for enquires under section 9(1)(b) had been received and only very minor tweaking of the procedure was required as a result. It was agreed that counsel’s opinion and the revised procedure would be circulated to Commissioners.  It was noted that the enquiry function under section 9(1)(b) had been delegated to the executive, but that the enquiry function under section 9(1)(a) was a matter for the Commission sitting in plenary. 

3.6
It was agreed that issues dealing with casework not captured in the consultant’s report on the Away Day should be brought by Commissioners to the attention of the President. 

4.0
Matters for Mention by the President
4.1
The President reported on the meeting of the European Co-ordinating Committee in Geneva. 
4.2
He noted that the Irish and Swedish Institutions had been mandated to speak for all the European Institutions at the Ad Hoc meetings on the proposed United Nations Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities. 

4.3
He further informed the meeting that he had chaired a thematic session on migration at the meeting of the International Co-ordinating Committee. 

4.4
The President complimented Commissioners and staff on the quality of their work and noted that the Irish Commission was extremely well regarded internationally as a result. 

4.5
The President informed Commissioners that he had received an invitation to sit on an expert group looking at the operation of the PSNI. He indicated that he would revert when more detail was to hand prior to making any decision on the matter.

4.6
He noted that he, Commissioner Egan and the Chief Executive had appeared before the Joint Oireachtas Committee on the Constitution in relation to Section 2 of the Commission’s shadow report to the CEDAW Committee.  


He congratulated Commissioner Egan and the Chief Executive on their presentations. 

5.0
Reports from Committees
(i) Racism Committee
5.1
Michael Farrell indicated that the Committee would meet representatives of the African Solidarity Network at its next meeting.
5.2
Michael Farrell reported on the latest meeting of the NAPAR Steering Group, on which he sits. 
5.3
He drew to the Commission’s attention a consultation document issued by the Department of Justice, Equality and Law Reform in relation to immigration and residency in Ireland. He indicated he would discuss with the Chief Executive whether there was staff capacity in this area and further indicated that, in the absence of capacity, the Committee would forward a research proposal to the Research Committee.
5.4
Nuala Kelly reported on a seminar she had attended hosted by the IOM in relation to research they had commissioned from NESC. She indicated that the papers were available from the General Office. 
(ii)
Committee on Gender and Equality

Commissioner Egan reported in the absence of the Convenor of the Committee.

5.5
Suzanne Egan reported that the Committee had conducted a round table in relation to the Commission’s Shadow Report to the CEDAW Committee and anticipated a further meeting before the Committee meets in New York this July. She noted that there was a need for further clarity on respective roles as between the Commission and NGOs.

(iii)
Economic, Social and Cultural Rights Committee

Commissioner Egan reported in the absence of the Convenor of the Committee.

5.6
Suzanne Egan reported that the Committee had met and discussed a draft chapter of the ESC Rights research.  She also indicated that there had been a discussion on the ESC Conference to be held later this year. 

(iv)
Committee on the Administration of Justice

5.7
The President indicated that the Committee had met and considered draft observations on the Criminal Justice (International Co-operation Bill) and had also agreed to meet with the AMEN group, at a time and date to be arranged. 
6.0
Reports from Meetings and Conferences
6.1
The President indicated that he considered the recent Commission/Trinity College/NUIG seminar on the Disability Convention a great success. He congratulated both the General Administrator and the Senior Human Rights Awareness Officer on the high quality of organisation and on the manner in which they made participants feel welcome. 
7.0
Draft Observations on the Criminal Justice (International Co-operation Bill)

The Assistant Legislation and Policy Review Officer joined the meeting at this stage. 
7.1
The draft observations previously circulated were discussed and it was agreed they be amended in light of the discussion and forwarded by the President to the Minister for Justice, Equality and Law Reform.

7.2
It was agreed that the President and Commissioner Ní Aoláin would produce a paper in relation to the Commission’s consideration of legislation implementing European Directives. 
8.0
Casework Committee
8.1
It was agreed that this matter be deferred until such time as the consultant’s report on the Away Day was received. 
9.0 
Employment Equality Legislation

The Senior Legislation and Policy Review Officer joined the meeting at this 
stage. 
9.1
The draft submission of the Commission which had been previously circulated 
was considered and approved subject to amendment in light of the discussion. 

10.0 Draft Policy Paper on Humanitarian Leave to Remain

The Senior Legislation and Policy Review Officer was also present for this 
item.

10.1
The paper by Michael Farrell which had been circulated in advance was 
considered by the meeting. It was agreed that comments thereon could be sent 
to him in advance of the next meeting of the
Racism Committee. It was further 
agreed that Michael Farrell would discuss with the Chief Executive the issue 
of in house capacity and that in the event there was insufficient capacity a 
research proposal would issue from the Racism Committee to the Research 
Committee. 

11.0 Matters for Inclusion on the Agenda of the Next Meeting


(i)
It was agreed that Commissioners would meet to discuss the 


consultant’s report on the Away Day immediately prior to the next 


plenary. 
12.0 AOB
12.1
In relation to the Committee established at the Commission meeting on the 
31st of March to consider issues raised by the Chief Executive, Tom 
O’Higgins informed Commissioners that the Committee had met both parties 
and was now in the process of producing an initial paper which would be 
circulated to both the Chief Executive and President for their comments. 

There being no further business the meeting ended at 1.30pm approximately.
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